


Action Items
DC Meeting – January 15, 2016
Grand Hyatt – San Antonio, TX

[Items highlighted in green require action before the March DC meeting.  Items highlighted in blue shall be included on the agenda at a future CACC meeting.  Items highlighted in yellow are those which were voted on during the meeting].

· Ben DiNallo made a motion to accept the September 14, 2015 Directors Council meeting minutes.  Sandy Michael seconded.  Motion passed:  13-0.

· Linda Andrzjewski requested the group share professional development funding request forms.  

· Tom Shirley requested the Management Council nomination process be included on the March 2016 Directors Council agenda.

· Tom Shirley made a motion to adopt the men’s soccer coaches’ proposal of holding a conference call in-between the all-conference nominating and voting periods.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion failed:  2-11. 

· The Directors Council requested soccer film exchange be included on the March DC meeting agenda.  

· Ivan Marquez made a motion to adopt the women’s soccer coaches’ proposal to add a “Goalkeeper of the Year” award.  Tom Shirley seconded.  Motion failed:  0-12-1.

· Ben DiNallo requested CACC all-conference voting policies be revisited at the June DC meeting.

· Laura Liesman made a motion to adopt the proposed CACC Committee nomination/application process and to follow the same process for RAC vacancies.  Sandy Michael seconded.  Motion passed:  13-0.  
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Summary of Actions - DRAFT
CACC Director’s Council
Friday, January 15, 2016 – 1:00PM
Grand Hyatt – San Antonio, TX

Present:
Bloomfield:  Sheila Wooten
Caldwell: Mark Corino and Dean Johnson
Concordia: Ivan Marquez
Dominican: Joe Clinton and Kelly-Ann Di Giulio Light
Felician: Ben DiNallo and Lori McGuinness
Georgian Court: Laura Liesman and Chris McKibben
Goldey-Beacom: Chuck Hammond
Holy Family: Sandy Michael and Robin Arnold
Nyack: Keith Davie
Philadelphia: Tom Shirley
Post: Ronnie Palmer and Karin Mann
Sciences: Marc Caserio and Scott Sisson
Wilmington:  Linda Andrzjewski
CACC Staff:  Commissioner, Dan Mara; Assistant Commissioner, Doug DeBiase; and Associate Commissioner, Ellen O’Brien
NCAA Staff:  Amanda Conklin (2:30PM – 3:00PM)

Not Represented:
Chestnut Hill

Meeting commenced at 1:02PM

I. Director’s Council Meeting – October 26, 2015 (Supplement #1)
a. Sandy Michael made a motion to accept the October 26, 2015 Director’s Co7uncil minutes.  Sheila Wooten seconded.  Motion passed: 13-0.

II. SWA Meeting – October 28, 2015 (Supplement #2)
a. Linda Andrzjewski reviewed the minutes from the October 28, 2015 SWA meeting.  Topics discussed by the SWAs included the following:  Bystander issues on campus; the NCAA’s “It’s On Us Campaign;” Title IX best practices/institutional policies; National Girls and Women in Sports Day initiatives; and social media policies.  The SWAs also requested future programming on a variety of topics including EADA report completion, transgender athlete education, as well as additional education on Title IX and social media.



III. President’s Council Meeting – November 9, 2015 (Supplement #3)
a. Laura Liesman reviewed the minutes from the November 9, 2015 President’s Council meeting.  The PC discussed the CACC Intra-conference transfer policy and inquired about why the CACC has a more stringent policy than the NCAA.  The PC also discussed and reinstated the CACC tradition of donating funds as a conference when someone passes.  

IV. CACC Director’s Council Officers Call – November 23, 2015 (Supplement #4)
a. Dan Mara reviewed the minutes from the November 23, 2015 Director’s Council Officer’s call.  It was noted that the conference was billed $25 per person for the 2015 soccer banquet, which was not the previously agreed upon amount.  The CACC sent a check for $20 per person to the banquet facility.

V. Athletic Trainers Meeting – January 5, 2016 (Supplement #5)
a. Sandy Michael reviewed the January 5, 2016 Athletic Trainers meeting minutes.  Janet Panek (HFU) has assumed the role of interim Chair until voting takes place at the May 2016 meeting.  The CACC ATs continue to work on the best practices document but would also like to develop a daily operations manual.   Jim Crawley noted that states vary in terms of their AT policies which may be adding confusion to the process.  The ATs also discussed the requirement to attain evidence based CEUs and associated cost concerns.  Most CACC schools contribute some if not all funds to cover these costs.  Linda Andrzjewski requested the group share professional development funding request forms.  The May 2016 meeting will be hosted by Holy Family and will include a CEU component.  In order for the CACC to continue to serve as a CEU provider, an application must be submitted each year and that process has become much more time consuming.  Therefore, the ATs have created a subcommittee to assist in the application process.  

VI. Sports Information Directors Meeting – January 5, 2016 (Supplement #6)
a. Doug DeBiase reviewed the January 5, 2016 Sports Information Directors meeting minutes.  Mark Mentone (Fel.) has assumed the role of Interim Chair until voting takes place at the May 2016 meeting.  Nomination forms for the second class of the CACC Hall of Fame have been distributed and the deadline for submissions is set for March 1, 2016.   The SIDs discussed providing assistance to the conference office and host institution during championships.

VII. Management Council Update
a. Jim Crawley and Robin Arnold provided the group with a Management Council update.  The Division II Conference Graduation/Academic Success Rates report has been released and the CACC ranks fourth nationally in graduation rate.  Several legislative proposals developed by Management Council are being sent on to the President’s Council for endorsement.  The first would modify the student-athlete hardship waiver criteria.  The second proposal would permit expenses for student-athletes who compete in non NCAA outside competition, provided sponsors are not associated with agents or boosters.  The third proposal would permit at student-athlete to miss class during the non-championship segment if competing in Alaska, Hawaii, Puerto Rico, or Canada (once every four years).  Currently legislation does not allow team sport student-athletes to miss class time for reasons associated with competition during the non-championship segment.  Jim Crawley’s term on Management Council expires in January 2017.  Tom Shirley requested the Management Council nomination process be included on the March 2016 Directors Council agenda.

VIII. National SAAC Update
a. The CACC’s National SAAC representative, Storm Glautier (NC) provided the group with a National SAAC update.  He informed the DC that the National SAAC is in support of all convention proposals except for 2016-7 (Basketball start date). In 2014-15 SAAC raised over $600,000 for Make-A-Wish and the NCAA will be assisting with wish reveals for at least once school in each conference during this academic year.   The wish reveals are being funded by violation fines.  The NCAA requests that all Make-A-Wish donations be submitted by June 15, including descriptions of the specific events.   A sum of $55,000 was given to Team IMPACT following the announcement of their formal partnership.   The CACC currently has 14 matches through Team IMPACT.  Storm requested nominations for the Faculty Mentor award and suggested the CACC develop an award for the school who raises the most money each year (Conference Cup).  Tom Shirley suggested the conference develop an award for CACC FAR of the Year.

IX. Division II Legislative Proposals (Supplements #7A-D) – Amanda Conklin
a. Amanda Conklin (NCAA) shared some updates regarding the convention business session and several proposals.  Proposal 2016-6 may be divided to separate volleyball from baseball and softball.  Proposal NC 2016-2 (noncontroversial legislation) which would remove equestrian from the emerging sports for women list may be pulled from the blue pages and voted on separately.  Legislation Committee is currently reviewing the financial aid and non-championship segment regulations in anticipation of the 2017 convention.  Tom Shirley proposed the NCAA consider the CACC non-championship policy (20/30).

X. Division II Institutional Performance Program (Supplement #8) – Amanda Conklin
a. The D2IPP will be available for institutional use following the convention.  Conference offices do not currently have access but may gain access if/when a 2.0 version is developed.

The group took a break from 2:55PM until 3:07PM

XI. 2016 Convention Legislation – CACC Voting
a. Proposal 2016-1 (2-1):  Requires any individual designated as a strength and conditioning coach to be certified through a nationally recognized strength and conditioning program.  If an institution does not designate a strength and conditioning coach, then any individual who conducts such workouts must have the certification.  If one coach is designated, he/she does not need to be present during the workouts but does need to approve all S/C workout programs.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016. Supported:  11-2.
b. Proposal 2016-2 (2-2):  Specifies that a student-athlete who participates in a formal and established educational foreign exchange or study abroad program recognized by the certifying institution's academic authorities shall not trigger the following: (1) Transfer status if the student-athlete returns to the certifying institution; (2) The use of a season of competition for participation in intercollegiate competition that occurs during the certifying institution's non-championship segment; and (3) In sports other than basketball, the outside competition legislation while participating in such a program.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016.  Supported:  13-0.
c. Proposal 2016-2 (2-3):  To specify that a student-athlete who has designated a specific degree program may use a maximum of six credit hours per term earned in a voluntary or optional minor to fulfill the credit-hour requirements for meeting progress toward degree.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016.  Supported:  13-0.
d. Proposal 2016-4 (2-4):  Requires a student-athlete to be academically and athletically eligible for intercollegiate competition as an individual during the academic year in their sport.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016.  Supported:  13-0.
e. Proposal 2016-5 (2-5):  Football-only proposal.  Effective date:  Immediate.
f. Proposal 2016-6 (2-6):  In baseball, softball, and women's volleyball, to permit a maximum of two contests played as part of a conference challenge event to be exempted annually from the maximum number of contest limitations, as specified.  This could be an unfair advantage for southern schools in softball and baseball.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016.   Opposed:  0-13.
i. Proposal 2016-6 (2-6):  If volleyball is pulled from the original proposal and voted on individually.  Opposed:  0-13.
ii. Proposal 2016-6 (2-6):  If softball/baseball are voted on separately from volleyball.  Opposed:  0-13.
g. Proposal 2016-7 (2-7):  In basketball, to specify that an institution shall not commence on-court preseason basketball practice sessions prior to October 1; further, to specify that an institution shall not engage in more than 30 days of countable athletically related activities prior to its first regular-season contest, as specified.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016.  Opposed:  1-12.
h. Proposal 2016-8 (2-8):  To amend the automatic qualification legislation, as follows: To eliminate the requirement that a championship bracket must have 48 or more teams for an AQ; allow affiliate members to be used to satisfy the sponsorship requirement for an AQ; and eliminate the requirement to reserve at least 50 percent of the championship field for regional tournaments for at-large teams.  If this proposal is adopted it would be up to each sport committee to request automatic qualification for its sport and, ultimately, the Championships Committee would have the authority to approve or deny the request.  There are currently 212 men’s soccer teams and 89 women’s lacrosse teams in Division II as of 2014-15.  Effective date:  August 1, 2016.  Supported:  13-0.
XII. DII ADA Report – Mark Corino
a. Mark Corino reminded schools to pay their annual dues.  He also requested that everyone complete the salary survey which was sent to ADs in order for the D2ADA to compile and distribute the report.  There was discussion regarding the NCAA’s “Foundation for the Future” initiative.  NAAC is proposing a revamped compliance certification program using FFTF funds which would cover costs for five years.  

XIII. MOAA Grant (NACDA)
a. Based on longevity in the CACC, the following individuals were nominated by respective ADs to receive the 2016 MOAA grant(s).  Gladstone Harris (BC – 10 years), Taj McWilliams-Franklin (Post – 1st year), Jason Crafton (NC – 4th year), and Brian Reese (GCU – 1st year).  Gladstone’s name will be put forth first to receive the MOAA grant, followed by Jason.

XIV. Fall Coaches Calls – Women’s Tennis, Soccer, Volleyball (Supplements #9A-D)
a. Doug DeBiase reviewed action items from the fall coaches conference calls.
i. Women’s Tennis:  Discussion was focused on championship webstreaming.  No action items.
ii. Men’s Soccer:  During the call, a motion was made to hold a conference call between the all-conference nominating and voting periods.  The coaches unanimously approved of the motion (9-0).  Tom Shirley made motion to adopt the coaches’ proposal.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion failed:  2-11. 
iii. Women’s Soccer:  During the call, a motion was made to implement a film exchange program, with home team coaches being responsible for uploads. The coaches unanimously approved of the motion (9-0).  The Directors Council requested this topic be on the agenda or the March DC meeting.  The conference office will compile information regarding potential websites to house game uploads and exchange.  A second motion was made during the call to add a “Goalkeeper of the Year” award.  Ivan Marquez made a motion to adopt the coaches’ proposal.  Tom Shirley seconded.  Motion failed:  0-12-1.
iv. Volleyball:  The volleyball coaches also discussed the prospect of film exchange.  During the call, a motion was made to have coaches vote for “Coach of the Year” instead of SIDs.  The coaches unanimously approved of the motion (9-0).  Furthermore, provided the coaches’ first proposal was not approved, a motion was made to allow both the coach and SID to vote on the COY award.  This second proposal was approved by the coaches (8-0-1).  A third motion was made by the coaches to impose some sort of penalty if a coach is not on the all-conference nominating/voting conference call.  The coaches unanimously approved of the motion (9-0). This motion was not voted on.  Ben DiNallo requested CACC all-conference voting policies be revisited at the June DC meeting.
b. Ben DiNallo volunteered to serve as the AD Chair for the CACC SIDs.

XV. [bookmark: _GoBack]CACC Intra-Conference Transfer Policy Review
a. The President’s Council requested the Intra-Conference Transfer Policy be reviewed by the Director’s Council.  Specifically, during the PC meeting, it was suggested the transfer committee only be asked to act in situations when the two institutions disagree.  It was also noted that the policy encourages CACC student-athletes to leave the conference in order to be able to compete immediately upon transfer.  Mark Corino voiced his concern regarding the make-up of the committee as well as low participation numbers on the conference call.  The committee consists of the DC Officers, SWA Chair, and SAAC Chair.  Those positions are determined by vote, which does not control for having committee members from the same institution.

XVI. CACC Committee Update (Supplements #11A-C)
a. The proposed CACC Committee nomination/application process is as follows: “Nominations for CACC Committees may be submitted from January 1st – March 1st each year.  Individuals may self-nominate or be nominated by other staff members.  However, if a self-nomination is submitted by an individual who is not an AD or FAR, then that respective AD must sign-off on the nomination by completing this form.  Voting to fill the vacant committee positions will take place by ballot at the May/June Athletic Directors meeting.”  Laura Liesman made a motion to adopt the proposed CACC Committee nomination/application process and to follow the same process for RAC vacancies.  Sandy Michael seconded.  Motion passed:  13-0.  

XVII. CACC Golf Outing Survey Results (Supplement #12)
a. The majority of golf coaches would support a fall golf championship at the same time as the NE-10 championship.  Responses varied in regards to holding a spring CACC golf outing, but, if the championship stays in the spring, then they would support a two-day preview in the fall at the same location as the spring championship.  Based on a straw poll of the ADs, about half would be in favor moving the championship to the fall.  Ben DiNallo requested this topic be included on the March DC meeting agenda.

XVIII. FARA Fellows Institute Nomination(s)
a. Nine of the 14 CACC FARs have previously attended the FARA Fellows Institute.  Based on longevity in the conference, Dr. Debra Curtis (BC) and Dr. Jonathan Gates (NC) would be the next FARs to attend.  USciences, Concordia, and Felician have relatively new FARs who will be next in line. 

XIX. SAAC Meeting Host/Location – Friday, April 1, 2016
a. Sheila Wooten volunteered Bloomfield College to serve as the host for the April 1st SAAC meeting.

XX. Next Meeting – 9:00 AM, March 21, 2016 @ Georgian Court University

Meeting adjourned at 5:13PM
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